
Village Traffic and Roads Report 

 

Vehicle Activated Sign(VAS) Report 

 

During June 43737 vehicles were recorded travelling at 36mph and above of which 2099 were speeding excessively 

45mph and above. The number of vehicles recorded is less than this time last year by 3.8%.  

As the VAS can register vehicle when they are in the 50mph zone these values need adjusting. During the week-long 

monitoring session by the Black Cat device at the same location, as the vehicles pass the device, a comparison of the 

recordings can be made and a correction applied. 

The correction factors were determined to be 4.94 for speeding vehicles and 7.14 for excessive speeders. This gives 

corrected recordings off: 8854 and 294 respectively. 

 

Black Cat Traffic Monitoring Device 

During the period five week long Black Cat traffic monitoring sessions have taken place, one at Two Hoots (adjacent 

to the VAS), two at the bottom of School Lane, one half way up School Lane and the fifth at the top of School Lane. 

The session at Two Hoots showed that there were 18631 vehicles recorded heading towards Beckley and 18876 

vehicles recorded heading towards Rye. 

A separate detailed report will be made detailing traffic movement along School Lane. 

 

Speed Watch 

There were three Speed Watch sessions carried out in June, the last being attended by one of our PCSOs. 

Date Time Recordings Excessive speed Letters sent Remarks 

15/06/22 06:00-07:00 30 4 27 2 Pending 

16/06/22 06:00-07:00 29 3 20 1 Pending 

29/06/22 18:00-19:00 17 1 10 PCSO in attendance 

Totals 3 hours 76 8 57  

 

0

10000

20000

30000

40000

50000

60000

Sep Oct Nov Dec Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug

Total Speeding Vehicles per Month

2017/18 2018/19 2019/20 2020/21 2021/22


